

February 25, 2013

Dr. Alan T. Sherman, Director UMBC Chess Program Dept. of CSEE UMBC, 1000 Hilltop Circle Baltimore, MD 21250 USA Office of the Registrar

University of Maryland, Baltimore County 1000 Hilltop Circle Baltimore, Maryland 21250

PHONE: 410-455-2500 FAX: 410-455-1141 www.umbc.edu/registrar

Dear Dr. Sherman:

This letter certifies that all members of the University of Maryland, Baltimore County Chess Team meet the eligibility requirements for the 2013 President's Cup. Each person on the attached roster meets the following requirements:

- 1. Each player is an undergraduate or graduate student (full-time or part-time) on our campus, in an active degree-seeking program, making progress toward the degree.
- 2. Each player with a title of International Master, International Grandmaster, International Woman Master, and International Woman Grandmaster is less than 26 years old as undergraduate students or under 30 years old as graduate students as of September 1 of the academic year in which the tournament is taking place OR is exempt from this rule because he/she is a full-time degree seeking student and has a grade-point average of at least 3.0 (B) and has satisfied the above academic requirement for at least one full semester at this university.
- 3. Each player is registered at least half time (e.g., at least six undergraduate credits or six graduate credits) in Spring 2013.
- 4. Each player has played on our Chess Team in at most five previous academic years.
- 5. Each player has a cumulative grade point average of 2.00 (C) or higher on a four-point scale.
- 6. Each player is in residence in Spring 2013 (not registered in correspondence or distance courses).

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need additional information.

Sincerely,

Keisha Campbell, Assistant Registrar Office of the Registrar Phone: 410-455-3159

Email: campbelk@umbc.edu